
MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

This month’s value is Responsibility. We don’t talk about our values work very often as our pupils demonstrate these on a 

regular basis rather than something we need to teach explicitly but the work covers so many aspects; for example, we 

teach the children to be responsible for themselves, for belongings and for each other, but we also teach them how to act 

responsibly in order to keep themselves and others from harm. This has been a key message across classes this week as 

they have been looking at activities and messages connecting to Safer Internet Day, which was on Tuesday.  

The children demonstrate what they know to be responsible behaviour whilst using technology and what to do if they see 

inappropriate behaviour. There is great access to the wider world through screens where the people at the other end have 

a level of anonymity and it is key that the children are aware that they use the internet safely and understand how to  

report something that makes them feel unsafe or upset.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been learning about persuasive design. The children did not realise how apps and games use various  

persuasive techniques in order to get people to purchase an app or continue playing. They talked about clickbait and how 

apps reward you. They discussed ways in which we could manage persuasive design in order to limit the negative impacts 

on us. They also looked at some tips for staying safe whilst using their smartphones and appropriate amounts of screen-

time.  

 

 

 

 

The children have also considered their mental health and wellbeing as part of Children’s Mental Health week. They have 

taken part in some really key discussions using the theme My Voice Matters and there was an extremely calm feel in  
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KS1 talked about how to keep 

safe and make good choices. The 

children were clear they should 

talk to a trusted adult if some-

thing doesn’t look or sound right. 

They talked about truth and  

kindness online.  

Year 4 spoke clearly about what makes 

them good digital citizens. They identified 

ways in which personal information could be 

used negatively online and understood the 

need to create strong passwords. They used 

a variety of ways to get the message across 

that if someone feels unsafe or unsure online 

they need to speak out.  

https://www.mapletreeprimaryschool.com
mailto:office@mapletreeprimaryschool.com
mailto:teacher@mapletreeprimaryschool.com


Mulberries News! 

Mulberries have had a fantastic week this week with lots of fun learning opportunities! Thank you to Walter’s 

mum who is a police officer and came to talk to the children about her role and how to keep themselves safe.  

A big thank you also to the Central Oriental supermarket for donating fortune cookies 

and chop sticks to help the children celebrate Chinese New Year. 

They made a fab dragon head and danced to Chinese music in the 

hall. 

 

 

 

 

And my very favourite activity of all this week - Mulberries spa and pamper session! I was invited 

to Mulberries this morning to see what was going on and I can honestly say I have not seen a 

group of children looking more chilled! There was a whole host of  

pamper activities going on from nail polish to foot spas and massage! The children 

were keen to show me their brightly painted nails and to see the children with feet 

immersed in bowls of bubbles or having them massaged by the adults in the room 

was testament to the positive relationships that have been developed between  

children and staff. Some of the children told me it was the best morning ever and  

having seen it for myself I can understand why! Thank you to Mulberries staff for  

organising such a great event. 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD CONTINUED 

school this morning as all classes took part in a yoga class run by HappyLittleYogi. The children 

looked very relaxed when I saw them leaving the hall! Mulberries have also had a super relaxing 

day today and you can see more on that below.  

It was also lovely to see lots of different colour in school today - I do like our uniform but there is 

something cheery when children are allowed to wear their own clothes and today was no exception. I am grateful to 

Friends of Maple Tree for organising our non-uniform day today with such a positive theme of ‘Love Yourself’- it would be 

wonderful for our pupils to grow up with high levels of confidence and self-esteem and taking time to reinforce these    

affirmations is important.  

As you can see it has been another busy week and we look forward to seeing you all at Parents’ Evening next week when 

teachers will be sharing information about how your child is doing and the progress they are making. If you have any  

problems making an appointment, please contact the school office.  

I hope you all have a good weekend.    

Polite Reminder 

It has been noticed that an increasing number of cars are, again, driving into Hawk Drive in the morning and are parking 

on the marked area which is prohibited at drop off and pick up times - there are line marking and signs in place. Please 

make sure that extended relatives/childminders who do not receive our newsletter are also made aware and do ensure 

you leave time to park safely elsewhere or arrange with the office to use the school car park if needed. Repeated sightings 

mean you could be issued with a penalty charge notice. Please park responsibly to help keep our site safe for all. 



The New Way to Report that Your Child is Absent: 

We’re pleased to announce that Maple Tree Primary School is introducing a new, more efficient and secure 

system for reporting your child’s absence due to illness, called Studybugs.  

If you haven’t already, please get the free Studybugs app, or register on the Studybugs website, and use it 

to tell us whenever your child’s ill and unable to attend school. Get the app or register now https://

studybugs.com/about/parents 

All absences reported via study bugs will continue to be reviewed by the office staff and followed up if   

needed. Help the office team by being specific about your child’s illness in your message. We will continue 

to receive absences via email and phone message too while we transition over to this new system. 

Top reasons to use Studybugs: 

Helps safeguard your child by automating school’s processing of illness reports, so if any children are 
unaccounted for, we’ll know right away. Also verifies that reports of your child’s absence have really 
come from you. 

Saves you time — it takes seconds to give the school all they need, and know they’ve got the message 
even if you’re reporting at 6am or 11pm the night before. 

Guides you with official guidance from the UK Health Security Agency (formerly Public Health England) 
on the need to stay off school, based on the symptoms or illnesses you enter. 

Contributes to public health by collecting anonymised data on illnesses going around — to help 
schools, parents and public health organisations take preventative action as early as possible. 

Confidential and secure. Your personal data is kept strictly confidential between you and your 
child’s school. We never share your personal data with third parties. Your child’s school cannot see 
your location. All shared illness data is first anonymised so your personal data is always kept confi-
dential. You can also opt out of having your anonymised data shared. Studybugs is hosted from pur-
pose-built secure facilities and all communications with our apps and website are encrypted. 
See security and privacy notice for more details. 

https://studybugs.com/about/parents
https://studybugs.com/about/parents
https://studybugs.com/security
https://studybugs.com/privacy


 

 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

Tuesday 13th February Parents’ Evening  4-6pm 

Thursday 15th February Parents’ Evening  4-7pm 

Friday 16th February Half term ends 

Monday 19th February Half Term week 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 

Friday 8th March FoMT Mother’s day gift shop  

Thursday 21st March 2.30pm Parent Forum 

Thursday 28th March 9.10am Reception and KS1 Easter  

assembly - parents welcome 

Thursday 28th March 9-10.30am Pre-school Easter activity 

session. If attending the Easter assembly, please do feel free 

to join us afterwards.  

Thursday 28th March FoMT Easter activity afterschool 

Friday 29th March Easter holiday begins 

 

Term dates for 2024-2025 can be found here. 

Week beginning 5th February  2024 

The best attendance award is presented to:  

Poplar and Rowan class! 

Mulberries 

91% 

Fir (YR) 

94% 

Yew (Y1)  

95% 

Aspen (Y2)   

96% 

Rowan (Y3) 

97% 

Poplar (Y4) 

97% 

Juniper (Y5) 

94% 

Elder (Y6)  

93% 

Sycamore (Y6)   

95% 

Our target is 

97% 

 

 

This week the 

awards are 

for... 

...being a great 

friend! 

 

Fir: 

Ivy 

Yew: 

Albert 

Aspen: 

Charlotte 

Rowan: 

Henry 

Poplar: 

Sebastian 

Juniper: 

Laeice 

Sycamore: 

Remi 

Elder: 

Max 

 

Well done to 

you all! 

This week’s  

House Winners      

 

  

 

 

https://www.mapletreeprimaryschool.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=67





